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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

January 19, 2010
MEETING OF THE OSSEO MAPLE GROVE ATHELTIC ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Tim Murphy, President, at 7:04 p.m. 

Attending:
Dave Ditty, Chris Sullivan, Curt Barker, Don Myhre,  Mike Parenteau, Steve Larson, Ward Wallner, Steve Kaitz, Paul Sperl, Gary Fena and Tim Murphy

OPEN FORUM:  Phil Larkins & Ron Austindorf from Brooklyn Park Babe Ruth Association. Approached the board to talk about combining their 13, 14 and 15 year old Baseball House Leagues with OMGAA's Leagues. Brooklyn Park has 3 to 5 13 year old teams, 4 to 5 14/15 year old teams. Paul Sperl will look in to the possibility of a merger. Discussion will continue under New Business.
Chuck Triggs from NMUA - Talked about umpire issues in the House and Traveling Baseball programs. The Junior Traveling Baseball Program will be required to only use MYAS Certified Umpires. At this time NMUA is not a MYAS Certified association. Chuck has been talking with MYAS to become certified. Chuck would like Dave Ditty to ask MYAS to allow NMUA access to become a MYAS Certified association
Jason Green attended and offer to help Coordinate any of the Leagues
DIRECTORS REPORTS

Treasurers Report:   Ward provided in-depth comparison between this year financial strength to last years.  Ward also provided a monthly financial report and an expense by vendors report.

.


Motion to approve Treasurers Report:

Motion was made by Don Myhre




Seconded by Steve Kaitz




Motion was unanimously approved by voice vote.

Secretary’s  Report:  The November and December reports were presented by Mike Parenteau
Motion to approve Minutes of  the November and December meeting

Motion was made by Stever Larson




Seconded by Ward Wallner




Motion was unanimously approved by voice vote.

IT Director:  On line registration is open and in use.

Equipment Director:
 PO’s issued for 2010 equipment purchases. Cut backs on some equipment have been made.  League will use only Diamond baseballs.  Will schedule a “House Cleaning” day and will be looking for volunteers.
Fund Raising Director:  Working with several possible Title Sponsors for the 2010 Golf Event.
Gary is considering an opportunity with a professional fund raiser.  Golf Tournament date not set, considering 3rd or 4th weekend of July or 1st weekend of August.
VP:   Twins night will be Saturday, June 12th.  Steve Larson and Mike Parenteau met with Steve Thomas to prepare Jr. League Budget. Steve still needs final changed to the 2010 had book.

Sr House:  House 14-15 may play games with Brooklyn Park.  Paul has two returning coordinators and two new. Tryouts are being set, more information to follow. Will try to have them outdoors with indoor for back up.
Jr. Traveling Baseball:  Starting to book tournaments.  Budget ready for review and turned into Tim Murphy.  MYAS willing to work with OMGAA Sr. Traveling to keep games closer to MG.

Athlete training going on at MGSH, well attended.
Sr. Traveling Baseball:   Jack Anderson will return as Sr. Babe Coach, the 16U Traveling coaches position is still open.  Has sent e-mails to 2009 Gopher state coaches regarding 2010 input, has only received two responses.  Still considering a house league, but will need a minimum of eight teams.

Plymouth Wayzata Sr. House league ball will not partner with OMGAA this season. 

House Fastpitch:  Will need new equipment bags, and helmets with cages.  Will need to verify field availability with Jeanne.  Considering a draft for the house league programs. 
Jr. House:  No Director

Traveling Fastpitch:  Not Present
President:  Reduced or Waived Fee requests are to be directed to Tim Murphy.  Volunteer hours will be expected in return for reduced and/or waived fees.  Directors should prepare opportunities to have available for reduced or waived fee volunteers.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Motion to appoint Steve Thomas to fill the Jr. House League Directors position:

Motion made by Mike Parenteau

Seconded by Steve Larson

Motion unanimously approved by voice vote
Conflict of Interest and Financial Procedures policies were signed by all Directors Present.

Budgets:  Directors are instructed to have their budgets to Tim by the end of January.
NEW BUSINESS:

Fall Baseball:  Motion to discontinue the Fall Baseball Program




Motion made by Mike Parenteau




Seconded by Dave Ditty



Motion was tabled for future discussion.  

Capital Improvements:  The Capital Improvements Committee will be reconvened under the Chairmanship of Paul Sperl.  Direction will be to provide recommendations to the board for long term, short term and single instance opportunities for capital development.
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn:
Motion was made by Paul Sperl
Seconded by Steve Larson
Motion unanimously approved by voice vote
Meeting was adjourned at 10:03 pm.

Submitted by,

Mike Parenteau, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings: All meetings to be held at the Maple Grove Community Center, starting at 7:00 pm unless noted otherwise.
January 19, 2010
February 16, 2010
March 16, 2010
April 20, 2010
May 18, 2010 – 9:00 pm start
June 15, 2010 – 9:00 pm start
July 20, 2010 – 9:00 pm start
August 17, 2010
September 21, 2010
October 19, 2010 – Annual Elections
